
 

 

Newsletter 14 
Kia Ora Whanau 
 
STEM week is well and truly taking over at Parnell District School!  It has been inspiring to talk 

to our children about the Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math they’ve been exploring 
in their classes.  While there is a range of activities from coding, science, technology and 
design, and visits from outside instructors to broaden our children’s experiences, every class is 

talking about their explorations in STEM!  Our focus weeks are part of our commitment to 
protecting 8 weeks a term, 4 days a week for inquiry learning in our classes.  Next week we 
will return to our inquiry into heroism, and heroes who made history.   
Our next focus week is EOTC week from the 25th – 29th of November.  There will be lots of trips 

and Education Outside the Classroom activities this week, so look out for more information 
coming soon.  EOTC week relies on support from our parent community.   
 

If you haven’t yet booked a time to join us for our celebration of learning on the 27th of 

August, please head to schoolinterviews.co.nz and book using the code 3stmg 
 

Parent Information Session:  
Supervising your children’s computer use using Microsoft Family 

 
As part of our school BYOD programme, all children from year 4-8 have their own Microsoft 

365 log in.  This is a great advantage to our children, giving them access to the full range of 
Microsoft products to support their learning.   
 
If you’d like to know about how you can provide guidance to your children and add parental 

controls on these tools at home, come and hear about Microsoft Family. 
 
One of our wonderful parents, Michael Wells, will tell you about how you can use the 

Microsoft family tool, and give some advice about how you can support your children in safe 
use of devices within the Microsoft environment. 
 
Where:  Parnell District School Staff Room 

When 27th of August (celebration of learning day) 
9:30 am – 10:15am  

 
If you’d like to attend but are unable to at this time, we will look to run an evening 
session depending on demand.  Email office@parnell.school.nz if you’d like an evening 
session in the future. 
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Important Dates: Term 3 2019  
19/8 Week 5 Focus Week: STEM 

23/8 Assembly Tech team 

26/8 Week 6 

27/8 CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 

30/8 Assembly Room 20 

1/9 North Island Primary Ski Champs Year 3-
6 

2/9 Week 7 

3/9 PTA meeting 7pm 

4/9 Year 4-8 Goal Setting 3-6 pm 

5/9 Year 0-8 goal setting 8:00am – 
6:00pm.  Alternative care available if 
required 

6/9 Assembly ESOL 

9/9 Week 8 

11/9 Bake Sale 

13/9 Assembly Room 14 

16/9 Week 9 

18/9 New Entrant Transition begins for new 

students 

20/9 Assembly Room 1 

23/9 Week 10 

25/9 Parent Helpers Morning Tea 10:30am - 

Service Leaders Hosting 

27/9 Te Arawa Assembly: Red Nose Day! Term 
3 ends at 3pm 

 

 
  

 
We have an extraordinary 
amount of school uniform 
items in the lost property 
box under the stairs in 
reception. 
If those items are un-
named, they will be 
washed and added to our 
stock in the second-hand 
uniform shop. If they are 
named our student service 
leaders will ensure that 
they are delivered to their 
classes. If you or your child 
has lost non-school uniform 
items. Please be aware 
that those items will be 
added to the clothing bin 
on the 5th and last week of 
every term. 
 
Please take a little time to 
name your uniform. This 
way it is more likely that 
you will see it again if your 
child has misplaced it. 
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Congratulations to everyone who completed the cross country! 
 
 

 

  



 

 
 
  



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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